Town Of Sanbornton

BUDGET COMMITTEE

Meeting minutes

November 20, 2012
Present Katy Wells, Jeff Jenkins, Roger Grey, Earl Leighton, Judy Rich, TA Bob Veloski and Dave Nickerson.

At 6:46 pm, Chair Leighton recognized the presence of a quorum and called the meeting to order, adding Dave Nickerson to the attendance.

Minutes

Jeff Jenkins made a motion to approve the minutes of October 16, 2012 2nd by Judy Rich.

All were in favor.

Mail/Correspondence

Chair Leighton reviewed an email received by TA Bob Veloski regarding a scam looking for information. Reviewed.
Chair Leighton reviewed emails from Bill Whalen regarding the how the employees in Sanbornton pay for their health insurance and also to find out if the budget committee was aware of the formula used by the BOS for the COLA adjustment they were recommending.  Both issues were discussed and Bob Veloski stated he has responded to Mr. Whalen with answers.  Dave Nickerson added that the employees haven’t had a raise and that the % discussed was an arbitrary figure.  It was also discussed that the health insurance premium for the town is probably going up but that they are re working the deductibles and benefit coverage, i.e. higher copays to the employee etc.

RECESS at 7:01 pm

Reconvened at 7:05 pm

Review of Financial Report dated 11/20/12 period ending 10/31/12

The budget committee reviewed the financial report and discussed the following:  Fire Dept. line 4194.393 the fire extinguisher inspection, we budgeted for the fire department to do the inspections but the fire chief has informed us that we cannot, therefore we had to hire out at an additional cost, putting this line item over budget. Line 4220.635 for Gasoline, this line has a surplus and Bob explained that is was a one-time receipt for reimbursement from a former firefighter.  This should be noted for next budget cycle.  Jeff questioned the revenue/income line 3180 as it appears it has not been assigned an official account number, Bob will check on this.

New Business

Liaison reports:



Jeff Jenkins handed out a packet put together by the Fire Chief and reported that it was presented to the BOS. The committee will take this home and review for possible questions at the next meeting.



Jeff reviewed information from the CIP committee regarding his concerns for the plan for the road repairs in town.  Jeff stated that the DPW Director has mentioned to him that he has come up with a new plan for repairing our roads, but is waiting for it in writing.  Also the DPW/Transfer station is requesting a new loader in the next budget cycle where the current one has 7000 hours on it and the life expectancy is usually 14000 to 16000 hours so the CIPC was not recommending a new one at this time.


Dave Nickerson reported that the Police department presented their budget to the BOS and it appears to be about a 6% increase for the personnel and gas.

Other

None

Adjourn


At 8:20pm, Judy Rich made a motion to adjourn, 2nd by Dave Nickerson, all were in favor.

Respectfully submitted,  

Katy Wells, Budget Committee Member

 Secretary

